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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters 

 

I hope you are all doing well. This past week was quite an interesting week for me and my family as we 

had water damage in our house which required us to temporarily move out. We are currently staying in a 

hotel until the repair is done. Also, my son had excessive bleeding after we return from his surgery on 

Monday that we had to bring him back to the hospital that same night. Now, he is recovering from 

surgery, thus I had to be close by to him as much as possible in case he needed my help. 

 

In the midst of the situation I have been in, I realized how easy it is for our life situation to change. And 

we are left to finding ways to cope up with it. It is easy to get tempted to complain to God and question 

him why things happen. But how relieving and empowering it is to keep an attitude of gratitude in the 

middle of crisis. For a moment, I thought my mind was being pulled away from my public responsibilities 

that I have to exert more efforts to stay focused on serving our community. In the end, I find greater 

confidence as I thank our Heavenly Parent and True Parents and trust them all the more. 

 

I guess Heavenly Parent and True Parents want to remind me to remind you that they are very much 

present and that they are always ready to assist us. 

 

Thank you for reading my personal reflections. Now, let me share with you a few announcements. 

 

For those who registered for the Special Great Works, the recording is still available until 9 pm PST 

tonight, August 20, 2022. So if you missed it, there is still time to join in. You should have received the 

link if you registered. 

 

We have about 10 days before the end of August then school will start for all our students. Let us pray for 

all those returning to the campuses that they can all be safe as they study. 

 

Our in-reach and outreach efforts continue. Our condition will end on September 9. Please take part in 

this efforts. ACLC is also continuously doing a series of 21 days prayer, 9 pm every night. If you are 

interested in ACLC and want to offer your support, join us. We are using our regular zoom link. 

 

I am still finalizing our ministry leadership changes. At the moment I have Miyuki Granstrom confirmed 

to continue as our Seattle Youth Pastor and she will also coordinate our band. I will make announcements 

for the other ministries as soon as possible. 

 

The 30,000 couples and 360,000 couples are celebrating their anniversary this August 25, 2022. I would 

like to offer my congratulations to all of them and wish them all the best for more productive and loving 

relationship in the years ahead. 

 

With regards to our Seattle properties, we are in the process of finalizing our decisions on what move we 

should do. Pastor David Ryan is forming a steering committee to help us move forward. 

 

In closing, I would like to offer prayers for all those who are sick and struggling. May they be healed and 

comforted by heaven. 

 

God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 


